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ltem 7 Draft recommendation for use " Load distribution on chassis supporting
two post lifts with load-bearing arms, requirements of clause 5.4.7.3 a)
and b) of EN 1493:2010 "
The convenor presented the draft for an RfU CNB/M/08.018 "Load
distribution on two post lifts with load-bearing arms, requirements of clause
5.4.7.3 a) and b) of EN 1493:2010."
It resulted in a broad debate which misuse has to be expected in the sense
of foreseeable misuse in accordance of the machinery directive section 1.1.2
annex 1.
A clear majority of the group sees the need to consider a misuse of
asymmetric two-post lifts in the way of use it with al arms in one direction. In
this position it is at least possible to lift small cars with short wheel base.
From the perspective of the group in that case it is acceptable to reduce the
safety factors for the calculation of stability and strength of the lift. The
resulting stress could be higher than the value given in Annex A of EN 1493.
See also the requirements of 5.7.1 of EN 1493. In case of exceptional
situation the yield stress divided by a safety factor of 1,1 is acceptable.
If the safety factor does not reach the value of 1.1 a technical solution must
be present, which prevents the lifting of vehicle in an uncertain position of
the arms. This can be done for example by limiting the pivot angle of the
arms or a load moment limiting device.
If the safety factor is in the range between 1 1 and 1,5 as the regular value
for the load combination A according table 3 of EN 1493 the vehicle
servicing lift must have a clear sign. The warning label on the lift and a
appropriate note in the user manual shall include the prohibition of the use in
this position ore, if the use is allowed, show the reduced load capacity.

It was decided to develop a new RfU with these specifications and to discus
the draft within den circabc system. Since the next meeting of the HC is in
June the RFU should be completed to mid-June.





